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LICENSING REGULATORY SUB-COMMITTEE 
 
Minutes of the proceedings at a meeting of the Licensing Regulatory Sub-
Committee held in the District Council Chamber, South Lakeland House, Kendal, 
on Tuesday, 1 April 2014, at 10.00 am. 
 

Present 
 

Councillors 
 
 
 
 

Sheila Eccles 
 

Clare Feeney-Johnson 
 

John Holmes 
 

 

Officers 
 

John Greenbank Democratic Services and Scrutiny Assistant 

Nicola Hartley Solicitor 

Tony Houlihan Licensing and Enforcement Officer 

 
LRS/33 ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN  

 
RESOLVED – That Councillor Shelia Eccles be elected Chairman for the meeting. 
 

LRS/34 APOLOGIES AND RECONSTITUTION OF MEMBERSHIP  
 
There had been no changes in the membership of the Sub-Committee, and 
therefore no reconstitution of membership was necessary. 
 

LRS/35 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
RESOLVED – That it be noted that no declarations of interest were made. 
 

LRS/36 LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 1972 - EXCLUDED ITEMS  
 
RESOLVED – That it be noted that there were no excluded items on the Agenda. 
 

LRS/37 INTRODUCTION  
 
The Chairman introduced the Members of the Sub-Committee and those in 
attendance, and read out the procedure for the meeting to be used in 
consideration of the application. 
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LRS/38 HACKNEY CARRIAGE LICENCE - APPLICATION TO RENEW OTHER THAN 
IN ACCORDANCE WITH CONDITIONS  
 
The Licensing Officer presented a report that asked Members to consider whether 
to grant, with or without conditions, or refuse the application to renew a hackney 
carriage vehicle licence other than in accordance with current policy. 
 
The vehicle had been purchased in 2004 and had been licensed with the Authority 
for ten years. As such the vehicle could no longer be licensed as a hackney 
carriage as it did not meet the ten year age policy as set by the Council.  
 
However it was noted that all cases should be considered on their individual 
merits. 
 
The vehicle had been inspected by an independent and qualified engineer and 
separately by a Licensing Officer and both had found it to be in a good condition. 
 
The applicant sought for the ten year policy regarding the vehicle’s age to be 
waived and to have their Hackney Carriage Licence extended by one year until 23 
April 2015, at which point they intended to retire. If the request was denied the 
applicant stated that they would find it difficult to finance another vehicle. 
 
The Chairman then invited Members of the Sub-Committee to put questions to the 
applicant. 
 
The applicant was then invited to make a closing submission. 
 
Note – The Sub-Committee passed a resolution to adjourn the meeting to exclude 
the press and public, in making its decision, on the basis that legal advice would 
be received on possible legal proceedings arising from the decision being exempt 
information under Paragraph 12 of Schedule 12A of the Local Government Act 
1972. 
 

The Sub-Committee withdrew to consider the circumstances put forward and 
reconvened to deliver its decision. 
 
Having heard the representations made, the Sub-Committee considered the 
circumstances put forward and  
 

RESOLVED – That the application be granted. 
 

Reason for Decision:- 
 

(1) That the vehicle driven by the applicant is fit for purpose and that they be 
granted a renewal of their Hackney Carriage Vehicle Licence for a further 12 
months, expiring no later than 23 April 2015 and shall not be renewed after that 
date. 
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(2) The Licensing Regulatory Sub Committee considered the policy regarding age 
limits of vehicles licensed as hackney carriages, the four monthly MOT testing and 
the fact that the vehicle had been inspected by an independent, qualified engineer 
on 10 March 2014 who did not find any faults with the vehicle and said that it was 
“in good condition for its age” and that of fifty-five categories, thirty-one were 
scored as excellent. The Sub-Committee noted that the vehicle had only failed an 
MOT test on two occasions out of seventeen inspections and that both failures 
were on minor issues. The Sub-Committee were satisfied that despite its age the 
vehicle, it was in exceptional working order. 
 
(3) The Sub-Committee considered the individual circumstances of this case and 
considered that it merited departing from the ten year limit age policy.  
 
 
 
 
 
The meeting ended at 10.35 am 


